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ADDENDUM 
 

March 6, 2017 
 

TO:  Coastal Commissioners and Interested Parties 
 
FROM:  South Coast District Staff 
 
SUBJECT: ADDENDUM TO ITEM Th15, LOS ANGELES COUNTY DEPUTY DIRECTOR’S REPORT, 

REGARDING COASTAL DEVELOPMENT PERMIT EXTENSION REQUEST 5-14-0770-E1, 
FOR THE COMMISSION MEETING OF MARCH 8-9, 2017. 

 
 

I. LETTER FROM PERMITTEE 
 
On March 3, 2017, the permittee submitted a letter in support of the permit extension request (attached). 
The letter responds to the three letters of objection received from the Marina del Rey Lessees Association, 
the Harbor Real Estate Group, and Fisherman’s Village Marina del Rey. The permittee indicates that 
Fisherman’s Village does not provide designated vehicle parking spaces for its customers but that its uses 
require approximately 382 spaces, with fluctuations depending on which charter boat services are 
operating. There are two public (County-operated) parking lots in the vicinity of Fisherman’s Village 
which provide 502 vehicle parking spaces. There are 2,895 total vehicle parking spaces designated in the 
Marina del Rey Land Use Plan, the most recent update of which was certified by the Commission in 2012. 
The original 1996 LCP identified Parcel 52 (the site subject to CDP 5-14-0770) as a temporary parking 
lot, while the 2012 LCP update removed the site from the Marina’s designated parking supply.   

 

II. ADDITIONAL LETTER OF OBJECTION 
 

On March 3, 2017, the Commission received one additional letter objecting to the extension request from 
Fisherman’s Village Marina del Rey (attached), supplementing a previous letter dated February 9, 2017. 
The new letter expands on the arguments raised in the first letter, specifically that the underlying permit 
should not have been approved because the development is not consistent with LCP and Coastal Act 
policies related to vehicle parking and public access. The letter argues that the development approved by 
CDP 5-14-0770 will remove existing vehicle parking spaces and the loss of parking will adversely affect 
the nearby tenants at Parcel 55 because their customers will not be able to park vehicles nearby. These 
issues were addressed in the Commission’s action on the underlying permit (which included vehicle 
parking on-site to satisfy the demand generated by users of the dry boat storage facility). The letter in 
opposition does not provide new evidence of changed circumstances and the extension request does not 
provide an opportunity to re-hear the merits of the project. As detailed in the letter from the permittee and 
the analysis above, there are existing public parking lots which serve Fisherman’s Village and the site 
subject to the Commission-approved permit is not identified as a parking facility in the most recently 
certified LCP update. Rather, the LCP identifies Parcel 52 as a boat storage site, which is the use the 
Commission-approved permit authorizes. 

 

Th15 

coastalcontrol
Text Box
Click here to go to original Deputy Director's Report
















































































